# PEM Ladies Golf Association November 4, 2024

Brenda Hopkins called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

#### **MINUTES**

Cathie Anderson read the minutes of the March 18, 2024 meeting. Sue Bonnett moved the minutes be adopted as read. Kathy Kocurek seconded. CARRIED.

#### TREASURER'S REPORT

Shannon Anderson was not present. There were no new expenses. The Current balance from last meeting is \$6,459.45. The treasurers report will be read at the next meeting when Shannon returns.

# **TOURNAMENTS**

Signups will start today for the Margaritaville Invitational which will be held on Tuesday, November 19, 2024. Linda Rupley is chairman and stated that there will be a morning snack bag and lunch will be included. The fee this year has increased to \$85. If you have a golf membership (either year round or 5 month), the cost is \$40. Linda passed around a signup sheet for Raffle basket requests. This is an independent tournament fund raiser so raffle baskets need to be donated. The game will be 4somes with the card game. She will be moving our positions on the card from last year so the game will be different for everyone.

Dec 6 will be the Santa tournament. We are sponsoring Toys for Tots and ask that everyone bring an unwrapped toy for donation. There will be a costume contest for best santa or xmas costume.

Our New Golf Pro introduced himself – Barry Hernon. He gave us a brief description of changes he would like to see happen – new grass behind homes on the course, an irrigation fix, and a new Golf Shop and Bistro. A new acid machine has been approved to clean sprinkler heads. Christine and Scott are on board. They currently have a few marshalls that are alternating times they will be on the course. For now we need to have the 90 degree rule in effect. Also handicap carts no closer than 10' from greens. This will save wear and tear on the course later in the year. Rich has been doing an amazing job with maintenance of the golf course; aeration, tines, and top dressing. We will need to call the pro shop 24 hrs in advance to cancel our tee time for leagues. If you are sick or it is pouring rain you can call in the morning to cancel. It becomes hard for league organizers to manage the tee sheets. Habitual golfers who cancel for other reasons will incur a no-show charge. Brenda reminded everyone that if the course is open the women will play.

# HANDICAP CHAIRMAN

Reminder to everyone to record their scores hole by hole and complete by Wed. evening. At todays registration you need to let them know if you are playing the red or gold tees.

#### **MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN**

New members: Pam O'Donnell, Terri Mossberger, Judy Graves, Kim Grimes, Bev Hubick, Peggy Hadenfeldt, Yvonne Zohar, Corinne Gibson and Pamela Boden. Please welcome them!

The local rules are currently not on the website but Gail will post this week. We play winter rules – You can lift, clean and place 6", no closer to the hole, anywhere on course except the greens. You can hit out of red stake areas or take a 1 stroke penalty and 2 club lengths from the edge of the staked area no closer to the hole. Gail also suggested we download the USGA rules of golf app for easy access to ??? on the rules.

### **PLAY DAY CHAIR**

Gladys will have the tee sheet for tomorrows round a little later tonite and asked for everyones' patience. The Invitation to play gets sent out on Tuesday afternoons at 3:30 and will close on Saturday at 10 am so she has time to let the pro shop block off our times. You need to confirms 3 times when you respond playing or not playing.

#### WEBMASTER

Cora will be updating names, phone numbers and emails for our golf web pag: **puebloelmiragewomens.az-golf.org** and will put security on the page so no one else will be able to gain access. There is a facebook page — PEM ladies golf club. Posting pictures of golf days is encouraged.

#### **HOLE IN ONE**

The cost has been increased to \$5 for the year so we can accommodate all hole in ones. Sue Bonnett made a motion to make this a mandatory cost. Pat Fletcher seconded. CARRIED Jane Ward will be collecting \$2 for our monthly Deuce pot. We will also be collecting \$5 for the Ringer Board.

# **TABLE LADIES**

Pat Fletcher still needs 2 table ladies for March and 1 for January. She explained duties of a table lady – check in and collect money on Mondays and then on Tuesday Playday you will check everyone in and hand out the tee sheets. All monies collected and paperwork goes to Gladys Burrows.

#### **UNIFIED GOLF**

Kathy Kocurek had no new information

# **OLD BUSINESS**

On the first Tuesday of every month we will have an Ace day. You will be paired up by your handicap and the low net will be Ace of that month. In March the 4 Aces will play for the Ace of the Year.

# **NEW BUSINESS**

Karla wants to have a monthly social event for our golf leagues whether its playing games, get togethers or work parties. Everyone was in agreement so she will work out some logistics and organize this. Next year a chairman will be needed.

Judy Ireland moved the meeting be adjourned at 4:00pm and Brenda Moore seconded. CARRIED